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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:               6

DATE: 

March 7, 2002
BRIEFING                      No. 2002-B0034 
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: Status of District Court Efforts and Plans for Addressing 2002 Budget Provisos.
SUMMARY: As part of the Executive’s 2002 Budget, the district court’s budget contained over $1.8 million in proposed reductions (these reductions were detailed not in the executive’s proposed budget, but in a separate addenda).  The council reviewed the executive’s plans and found several major flaws in how the plans were presented and the potential for actual cost reductions.  
Regardless of the flaws, the council agreed to the level of reductions and negotiated with the court to develop an alternative set of reductions.  The court identified for the council proposed reductions totaling over $1.1 million.  The actions needed to implement the remaining reductions of over $800,000 were not identified.  Rather, the council adopted a budget proviso asking the court to develop plans for implementing these reductions and present them to the council during 2002.
In addition, the council required through budget proviso that the court review its operations and how it utilizes the jail with the goal of proposing plans to make the court more efficient and also to reduce its jail use.  Efficiencies would allow for savings in the court’s budget.  Reductions in jail utilization would also help provide savings in other budgets.   
The actual plans for the court are not due until later in the year, however, court representatives are here to today to present the status of court plans and provide information on other court projects.

Attendees:

Honorable Wesley SaintClair, Presiding Judge, King County District Court

Peter Koelling, Court Administrator, King County District Court

Attachment: 

2002 Adopted Budget Provisos for the District Court

